CCKC Board Meeting Minutes September 19, 2018

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by President Paul Coleman at 7:00 pm at the main clubhouse.

ROLL CALL

In attendance were Paul Coleman, Bob Von Cloedt, Karen Hartmann, Sue D'Aloia, George Broecker, Denny Hartmann, Alex Modic, Pete Monaghan, Mark Delcase, Andy Hiller, Scott Jackson, Dan Christiansen, Stan Raciak, Rebecca Paukner and Sergio Pappa. Jerry Lis was excused.

MINUTES:

Karen Hartmann: The minutes for the August meeting were presented and approved.

TREASURER:

Sue D'Aloia: P&L's were passed out. Everything is going ok. New Menards charge cards were issued to all the head range officers. Please specify which range as the job number and sign the receipt and give it to Sue.

RIFLE PISTOL:

Stan Raciak: Business has been slow. The big sign outside has been changed to show our new five shot load limit.

AIR GUN RANGE:

Alex Modic: Air gun is going well. Two matches coming up. One this Saturday and another the end of the month.

ARCHERY:

Don Walker: Business has been picking up. Many shooters are getting ready for hunting season. We are attracting crossbow shooters as well as new shooters. New targets have been purchased.

SHOTGUN:

Bob Von Cloedt: We are experiencing an increase in new membership. Improvements and repairs are in progress. The five stand is sparking new interest. Bob is proposing an introductory offer for a month to draw interest for the five stand. Recently Bob found out that pullers only have to be 16 years old to pull at the trap and skeet range. The Central Falcons offered 5 experienced applicants.

BLACK POWDER:

The range is holding it's own. The 22 range is gaining popularity. The weeds are getting bad.

COWBOY:

George Broecker: We had a really good weekend. 63 shooters attended. We repaired the Pistoleros sign with the rules posted. We need to add a sign for the 22 range at the fork in the road between the black powder and the Cowboy range.

CORRESPONDENCE:

No correspondence.

OLD BUSINESS:

Our membership currently stands at 3083.

The Boy Scouts had a shoot on 8/25. Scott Jackson was in charge. They hosted 103 scouts with 17 NRA instructors. Everything went well. Club members are discovering the 22 range. The scouts enjoyed camping out at the range.

A few years back CCKC purchased a 22 rifle for the boy scouts. The Scouts would like to buy it from the club. There was a motion made by Stan Raciak to donate the rifle to the Scout troop. It was 2nd by Alex Modic. The motion passed.

The third Monday of the month the Scouts work on their rifle merit badge. This September and October they will use the 22 range instead. Starting in 2019 the Scouts will have preference on those nights April thru October.

NEW BUSINESS:

Sue D'Aloia- Several years ago the club purchased a number of computers. Al Tesch has one of these computer, which he would like to keep. Al has tendered a check for the computer. Sue has suggested in appreciation for his service to the club that we return his check and give him the computer. There was a motion made by Stan Raciak that we give Al Tesch his check back and give him the computer. 2nd by Alex Modic. The motion passed.

John Saffron has been doing a fantastic job of maintaining the club's website. John is moving to Florida. He can still oversee the website with Rebecca Paukner taking over the Cowboy section of the website.

Stan Raciak experienced a computer failure. He is in the process of restoring his RO list for the pistol/rifle range. Range officers from all ranges need to turn their membership vouchers to Jess so our records can be kept current. Mark Delcase has suggested that we create a master list of range officers for the entire range.

Sue D'Aloia has requested that RO's put their range or special event on their deposit slips to make them easier to identify.

There is a hunter safety class scheduled for October 13.

There is a Civil War shoot scheduled for this weekend.

There was a motion made by Denny Hartmann to go to executive session. 2nd by Rebecca Paukner. The motion passed.

The regular meeting resumed. There was a motion to adjourn made by Alex Modic. 2nd by Stan Raciak. The motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 8:45.

Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, Secretary